Elizabeth Zeppernick

28 November Trail Weston, CT 06883 (917) 434-7459 ezeppernick@gmail.com

June 1, 2023

Board of Selectmen 56 Norfield Road Weston, CT 06883

Dear Board of Selectmen,

I am writing to alert you of my resignation as Chair and Member of Lachat Town Farm Commission. I have the opportunity to take a semi-retirement and seek out warmer weather down South. While there would be no ideal time to step down from my role at Lachat and I do so with a heavy heart, the timing of this change is best for my family. My last day of service will be July 5th and I will use this time to devote myself to an appropriate and thoughtful transition.

Since the start of my first term in 2015, Lachat has proven to be one of the greatest joys and sources of pride in my life. This town, this little farm, our communal work and the most authentic spirit of volunteerism I've encountered have made an indelible imprint on me and on my family.

I would like to thank my fellow Commission Members, Friends of Lachat and the devoted community of volunteers who are essential to the farm's mission. These are my dearest colleagues, friends and what I've come to consider family. With particular admiration, I would like to thank Ellen McCormick and Carol Baldwin for their steadfast leadership, support and friendship.

Respectfully,

Elizabeth Zeppernick

Chair of Lachat Town Farm Commission